
Pacific Beach Planning Group 
Streets and Sidewalks Subcommittee 
http://www.pbplanning.org/subcommittees/parking-and-traffic-subcommittee/ 

Discover PB Office, 1503 Garnet Ave, San Diego, CA 92109 

Thursday, November, 9th 2017: 5:00-6:00 pm 

Minutes 
 

1. The Meeting was Called to Order at 5pm 

1.1. In attendance were Chris Olson, Paula Gandolfo, Ed Gallagher, Henish Pulickal, 

Sara Berns and Don Gross 

1.2. Chris Olson demonstrated the features of the SSS webpage on the PBPG 

website.  It now includes a resources section and Action item section so previous 

actions can be referenced.  The SSS Monitor is updated monthly and includes all 

issues that have been raised and their current status.  The SSS page has Chris’s 

e-mail and that is the method to get things on the agenda.  

2. Non-Agenda Public Comments 

2.1. Gandolfo:  Metrics are very important and we should work with the schools to 

gather metrics on the mobility choices of students and parents.  Chris and Paula 

will make an effort to work with schools 

2.2. Don Gross: Don stated he can’t get on the agenda and the agenda should have 

categories for streets and sidewalks updates.  Chris stated that the SSS monitor 

will be reviewed and all issues will have updates.  

3. Approval of previous minutes: Motion Gandolfo second Gallagher.  Motion Passed 3-

0-1 

4. Approval/Changes to agenda. Don Gross and Paula requested additions to the 

agenda and they were added with the intention that we will attempt to include all 

items on the approved agenda. Motion Gandolfo second Gallagher.  Motion Passed 

4-0-0 

5. Proposed Pedestrian Safety Improvements to Garnet Avenue from the PROW 

survey  

5.1. Ed presented the PROW survey results and it is posted on the SSS webpage 

5.2. There are issues with open tree wells, cracked sidewalks, missing trees, etc. Etc.  

Ed has submitted a get-it-done request for most of these issues, he has case 

numbers and we will await the response on these issues.  With the knowledge 
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from the PB Counts report there clearly needs to be a priority to address safety 

improvements on Garnet. The Code Compliance will continue to take the lead 

from the PROW perspective and the SSS will work on these issues from the 

perspective of global safety improvements on this corridor. 

5.3. Don presented the information bulletin 523 on Sidewalk Cafes.  There was some 

discussion on whether this applied to Pacific Beach or not.  In any case, the 

information bulletin will be added to the SSS webpage     

6.   Wilbur St and Gresham: 2-way stop, 4-way stop or no change.   

6.1. This item was on the agenda in Sept. but nobody from the neighborhood showed 
up to explain their viewpoint so we took no action.  Since then one neighbor told 
the city the PBPG voted for stops signs (we didn’t) and Gary Pence asked Chris 
what our action is.  Chris informed the Gary and the neighborhood representative 
that is will be on the agenda tonight and someone from the neighborhood should 
attend.  The neighborhood was a no-show again tonight. We do not have an 
analysis or recommendation from the city. 

6.2. Some PBPG members have visited the site and do not see how this intersection 
differs from any other residential intersection in PB and specifically how does it 
compare to Dawes and Wilbur or Everts and Wilbur.  Gresham terminates one 
block away at Loring so cut through traffic does not appear to be a contributing 
factor.   There were a lot of questions and no answers. 

6.3. Motion Gandolfo second Gallagher: Table the issue until more information is 
available and representation from the neighborhood can attend.  The motion 
passed. 4-0-0 

7. Traffic Calming corridors 

7.1.  This has been on the agenda for many months and has been discussed 

occasionally.  The proposal is to identify one or more corridors in PB for traffic 

calming measures.  The objective is to do wayfinding, signage and infrastructure 

improvements for safety of all users (Motorists, pedestrians, bicyclists, skaters, 

etc.). This will focus more on neighborhood routes, safe routes to schools, 

businesses and community treasures and not on major collectors like Grand 

Ave.  The improvements will be appropriate for the type of corridor it is such as 

bike boulevards (Diamond) or neighborhood commercial corridor (Cass St.)  

Infrastructure improvements might include: bulb-outs, traffic circles, traffic 

diverters, median refuge islands, bike boxes, speed humps and protected bike 

lanes.  The PBPG will work with the City to implement these improvements on a 

temporary or permanent basis as a model for replication in other areas of PB and 

other SD communities.  

7.2. Motion Gandolfo, Second Gallagher: Implement traffic Calming corridors on the 

following streets. Cass St, Diamond St., Reed Ave and Lamont.  Passed 4-0-0. 

8. SSS Monitor: Chris displayed the SSS Monitor from the webpage and reviewed 

several issues and their current status.  Some of the issues presented were agenda 

topics.  The SSS monitor should be considered an attachment to the minutes and the 



website link is here. http://www.pbplanning.org/subcommittees/parking-and-

traffic-subcommittee/  

9. East Mission Bay Drive and Grand:  Don Gross has raised this issue at previous 

meetings and action has been taken.  The action is documented on the website with 

this link http://www.pbplanning.org/wp-content/uploads/East-Mission-Bay-

Drive.pdf .  Don stated that there is a hole in the fence at MB Golf Course and it is a 

safety and security issue.  He has contacted the city and it has not been fixed.  He 

suggested Chris contact Jeff Vanderling and request action but he was not able to 

give contact information.   

10. 3600 Block of Riviera: Don Gross stated that 11 cars have been destroyed here in 

the last 60 days.  Several problems and remedies were discussed.  He has 

contacted the city for improvements and nothing else is known at this time.  He will 

report back with information about his communications with the city, who he 

contacted and what the status is.   

11. 6:00pm Adjournment  

 

Next SSS Meeting December 14th 2017 at 5 pm 
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